MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF CREVE COEUR SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 76, HELD AT LITCHFIELD BUILDING, 400 NORTH HIGHLAND, CREVE COEUR, ILLINOIS, ON JUNE 8, 2010 

President Bailey called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Answering roll call were Cheri Archdale, Michele Franklin, Valerie Ragon, Kathy Ristow, Chuck Thomas, Pam Greiner and Linda Bailey. Absent were none.  Also present were Administrators Mrs. Jeanne Davis, Mr. Don Bockler, Mr. Brad Bennett and Mr. Brad Jockisch.  

President Bailey welcomed the audience.

Mrs. Archdale read the District Mission and Vision Statement. 

Mrs. Bailey asked the Board’s permission to add a presentation to the agenda regarding the MAPS and DIBEL assessments and to also move F10-F13 (EETT Grant) on the agenda to the beginning of new business. The Board was in consensus to allow those changes.

Mr. Bennett introduced 3rd grader Joseph Fields to the Board. Joseph read his essay based on the Character Counts program. He was the first annual winner of the Betty Fuller Award and will receive a $50 savings bond and also will have him name placed on a plaque at LaSalle. Joseph read his essay based on the Character Counts program.
Mr. Nettles and Mrs. Barton presented to the Board an overview of Physical Education curriculum at Parkview.  The goal consists of four component areas: team sports, fitness principles, cooperative skills and life skills. A curriculum guide was presented to the Board that outlined the subjects, number of weeks taught, a description of the skills taught, activities involved, how they are assessed, and the specific IL state standards that they support.

 Mr. Nettles also expressed that there are some technology items that he would like to see the PE department acquire such as heart rate monitors, pedometers, exercise bike/treadmills, and a portable Smart Board.  

Mrs. Bullard, Mrs. Durand, and Mrs. Miller presented the final MAPS and DIBELS reports for the 2009-2010 school year.  The amount of growth expected is determined by MAPS based on years of accumulated data.  Five faculty members will be attending MAPS training in July which will give them more information on how to use the data in the classroom.  They will then train the rest of the staff at an in-service day at the beginning of the 2010-2011 school year.

The Board discussed if DIBELS testing would be done for all grade levels in science or only 4th and 7th grades that would be tested by ISAT.  Mrs. Bailey suggested that Mrs. Davis speak with the teachers to see if it is something that would aide them.

Mrs. Archdale, seconded by Mrs. Ragon, made the motion to approve the board minutes for the regular meeting held May 25, 2010. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried.  
Mrs. Archdale, seconded by Mrs. Ragon, made the motion to approve the payments list in the amount of $27,735.42. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 

Mr. Jay Wendelin presented to the Board an update regarding the SRTT/EETT – ARRA Laptop/Netbook Grant.  He explained the quotes presented for the wireless networking, electrical work, and the web filter software. 

Mrs. Archdale, seconded by Mrs. Ragon, made the motion to approve the proposal from Heart Technologies for the wireless upgrade plan under the EETT Project not to exceed $53,044.15. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Archdale, seconded by Mrs. Ragon, made the motion to approve the proposal from Oberlander Electric Co. for the electrical upgrade plan under the EETT Project not to exceed $37,095.00. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, and Bailey. Mrs. Greiner abstained. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mrs. Archdale, made the motion to approve the proposal from SMS Tech Solutions for a 5 year agreement for Seagate Barracuda Web Filter Software under the EETT Project in the amount of $7,800.00. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Greiner, seconded by Mrs. Ragon, made the motion to approve the list of proposed purchases for the EETT Project as presented. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mrs. Ristow, made the motion to approve all donations for the 2009-2010 school year. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 

Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mr. Thomas made the motion to approve the recommendation from Mrs. Gold to accept the bread bid from Interstate Brands for the 2010-2011 school year as presented. 
The Board discussed the fact that the district only received one bid for both the bread and milk bids. Mrs. Ragon rescinded her original motion.

Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mrs. Ristow made the motion to table the recommendation from Mrs. Gold to accept the bread bid from Interstate Brands for the 2010-2011 school year as presented. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 

Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mrs. Ristow made the motion to table the recommendation from Mrs. Gold to accept the milk bid from Better Beverage for the 2010-2011 school year as presented. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 

 Mrs. Archdale, seconded by Mrs. Ragon made the motion to adopt Resolution 10-08, Resolution Ascertaining the Prevailing Rate of Wages. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 

Mrs. Archdale, seconded by Mrs. Greiner made the motion to establish the following dates for the Regular Board of Education Meetings for the 2010-2011 school year as follows: July 20, August 10 and 24, September 14 and 28, October 12 and 26, December 14, January 11 and 25, February 8 and 22, March 15, April 12 and 26, May 10 and 24, June 14 and 28. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Ristow, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 

Mrs. Davis explained the approval of the exception application Request for Exception to the 1.0% cap on Progressing and Attaining Scores Based on Alternate Achievement Standards for the 2009-2010 school year. 

Mrs. Davis explained the ROE Annual Inspection Report and Field Notice Violations for each building in the district. The only violation was noted was that emergency lighting needs to be installed at LaSalle School.

Mr. Bennett addressed the list of students that were retained this year at LaSalle. He explained that numerous meetings with the parents of those students were conducted. Mr. Jockisch complimented his staff on the fact that Parkview did not have any students retained this year.

The computer curriculum for LaSalle was discussed. Mrs. Greiner requested that the Board receive the computer curriculum for Parkview also.

Mr. Bennett and Mr. Jockisch each explained their respective BST (Building Support Team) reports.

The Board requested the Parkview Parent Club Treasurer’s Report for March. 

Mrs. Greiner read a letter of resignation from Mrs. MaryKate Annin.
Mrs. Greiner read a letter of resignation as cheerleading coach from Carrie Foster.
Mrs. Bailey updated the Board on upcoming events which included: walk through of Parkview on Wednesday June 9th at 1:00 for the EETT grant, requested meeting with the Union Executive Committee on Tuesday June 15th at 5:00, regular scheduled Board Meeting on June 22nd and the Special Board Meeting for the Amended Budget Hearing and Retreat Meeting is June 28th at 6:30.

Mrs. Greiner and Mrs. Bailey presented their Certificates of Completion for both the Freedom of Information Act on-line training and Open Meetings Act on-line training dated 5-11-2010 to be placed on file in the District Office.  

Mrs. Ragon asked that the Board receive an update soon on the Mental Health Grant. There was some concern about re-applying since no monies from the grant have been received at this point.

Mrs. Davis updated the Board on the search for insurance for the employees that must be obtained before the current contract expires on June 30, 2010. Due to the complex nature of this problem, she has enlisted the assistance of a third party consultant with Unland Insurance, Bill Shock. 

Kathy Ristow left the meeting at 9:15 p.m.

Mr. Bennett updated the Board on the progress of the janitors at LaSalle.  
Mr. Jockisch updated the Board regarding the security lighting outside at Parkview. He gave a short review of a conference that he and some of the teachers attended involving the 6+1 program.
Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mr. Thomas, made the motion to approve the minutes for the Curriculum Committee meeting held May 19, 2010. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Franklin scheduled a Finance Committee meeting for June 15, 2010 at 4:00.

Mrs. Archdale requested that a Food Service Committee meeting be scheduled on a Monday or Tuesday as soon as possible.

Mr. Thomas scheduled a Policy Committee meeting for June 17, 2010 at 4:30.

Mrs. Archdale again made a request for an explanation of expenditures from the PR Committee fund. Mrs. Davis explained that she had spoke with Mrs. Cornwell and asked her to write it out.

A Board Retreat is scheduled for June 28th following the amended budget hearing.

Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mr. Thomas, made the motion to approve the minutes for the Transportation meeting held May 4, 2010. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Greiner asked for an update on the summer transportation to Schramm and Kiefer schools. Mrs. Davis explained that two of the children to be transported have moved out of the district. Adjustments in time at one of the schools have been made to allow for only one bus run per day instead of the two runs originally scheduled.

Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mr. Thomas, made the motion to approve the minutes for the Ad Hoc Safety meeting held May 27, 2010. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Boyle addressed the Board regarding the insurance issue. She stated that if it was prudent for the union to open the contract and make changes such as co-pay she will need time to contact the entire union to vote.
Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mr. Thomas, made the motion to table accepting the letter of resignation from MaryKate Annin.  ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
Mrs. Ragon, seconded by Mrs. Franklin, made the motion to accept the letter of resignation from Carrie Foster for the position of Cheerleading Coach with regrets. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Archdale, Franklin, Ragon, Thomas, Greiner and Bailey. Nays were none.  Motion carried. 
President Bailey, seconded by Mrs. Greiner, made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:42 p.m. ROLL CALL VOTE-Yeas were Ragon, Thomas Greiner and Bailey.  Nays were none. Motion carried.

(WHEREUPON THE BOARD ADJOURNED THE MEETING AT 9:42 P.M.)

 

____________________________________    ______________________________

              PRESIDENT BAILEY                                SECRETARY GREINER

